
Volume 1, Issue 1 

SHEPHERD OF THE VALLEY  

LUTHERAN CHURCH NEWSLETTER 

DECEMBER 2015 

Shepherd’s Office Hours; 

Mon-Thurs 7:30 - 12:30pm 

Interim Pastor 

Brian Brandt 

Tues. 10:00 - 12:15 p  

Wed & Thurs 

10:00 - 2:00 p 

And by appt. 

Office phone; 

503.645.4994 

Sovlutheran.com 

 

Worship Services 

8:30 a & 11:00 a 

 

Wednesday Bible Study 

10:00 a 

 

Pastor Brian’s message 2,3 

Council President  

report 

4 

 

Ladies Dinner 

Men’s Night 

Advent Schedule 

5 

 

Fellowship  

Scrip 

6 

KOK 

Christmas services 

7 

Luncheon 

Recycling 

Christmas Prayer 

  8         

Birthday  

Anniversary 

  9   

Social Concerns 10 

Calendar 11 

Inside this issue: 

     

 

 Youth Group 2015-2016 News 

 

Dec 12th large high school youth group winter                   

extravaganza! From 5:30-930. The youth will be heading to 

the grotto and then having a white elephant gift exchange. 

Please contact Stacey of your high schooler is interested! 

 

Dec 19th Drop and Shop fundraiser! Please drop your child/

ren off at SOV from 4-8pm and get your Xmas shopping 

done! The kids will make crafts, play games, eat dinner and 

watch a movie!!! Any questions please email Stacey at     

roedersi5@gmail.com. 

“A caring community   
touched by Christ,      

touching others for Christ” 
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Interim Pastor Brian’s Message 

The Call Committee 

by Interim Pastor Brian Brandt 

 

At its December meeting the Church Council will name a Call Committee.  This 

committee will consist of six regular members plus two advisory members — a 

youth member and an emeritus member, both of whom will have voice but not 

vote.  This committee will conduct the search for a new pastor.  Let me tell you 

a bit about how the Call Committee (“CC”) functions. 

 

The Call Committee uses the Ministry Site Profile as the foundation of its search.  The MSP 

was created by the Transition Task Force after thorough research and careful reflection.  

You’ve told them it clearly reflects this congregation’s sense of what it needs and wants in a 

new pastor.  The Call Committee will make decisions about candidates based on the MSP’s     

information. 

 

However, it will be helpful for the CC to get additional information from you.  Here’s a story to 

illustrate what I mean.  Today I was talking with Tammy, our church secretary.  I asked her 

how things went last Sunday, when I was on vacation and a pulpit supply pastor led worship.  As 

she told me her opinion, she realized something important about the sort of new pastor she 

would wish to see at SOV.  The insight she had is not reflected in the MSP.  But it is            

significant.  So I encouraged her to talk to a Call Committee member about this matter.  I     

encourage you to do the same.  As you ponder the sort of pastor you think SOV needs, new    

insights may come.  If this happens, please communicate this information to Call Committee 

members so that they can take your insights into account. 

 

The CC also needs your prayers and good will.  Spiritual discernment is not a science, it’s an art.  

And it’s an ongoing conversation with the Holy Spirit.  CC members need your prayers to help 

them open up to the Spirit’s leading.  The Spirit is the source of inspiration and understanding.  

CC members will need a lot of both.  It is not easy to understand a pastor’s gifts and           

character.  CC members will try hard to discern.  But to identify the right pastor to            

recommend to Council and congregation, they’ll need to hear the Spirit’s voice and feel her 

hand guiding them.  Your prayers will help link SOV’s Call Committee spiritually with the source 

of all Life and Wisdom — God’s Holy Spirit.  So please pray for them early and often! 

 

My role as Interim Pastor will be far different with the CC than it was with the Transition 

Task Force.  I chaired the TTF, facilitated its discussions, and kept it on track.  Though my 

role in writing the MSP was minimal, I was heavily involved in guiding it to completion.  By     
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Interim Pastor Brian’s Message Continued 

contrast, I will have almost nothing to do with the Call Committee.  I will not know who the 

candidates are.  I will have no part in the internal discussions of the CC nor in their decisions.  

The work of the Call Committee will be completely confidential.  No one outside the CC will 

know the details of their work.  The sole exception is Pastor Susan Kintner, Assistant to the 

Bishop of the Oregon Synod.  She will bring a slate of clergy candidates to the Call Committee.  

She will respond to their questions, if any, about candidates.  I can provide limited advice 

about correct procedures for carrying out this search process.  But for anything substantive 

about clergy candidates, Pastor Kintner will be the CC’s conversation partner. 

 

As the monthly Council meeting on December 17 draws closer, please keep the Council in     

prayer.  Their decisions about who gets appointed to the Call Committee also need the Spirit’s 

guiding hand.  This Advent season, which starts on November 29, is a time of waiting,      

watching, praying, hoping.  Just as we keep prayerful vigil for the coming of our Lord Jesus, let 

us also keep prayerful vigil to support the Church Council in this important work of naming the 

Call Committee.  May God bless the work of both these groups as we wait to see who will be 

coming to serve as SOV’s next pastor. 

JANUARY NEWSLETTER ARTICLES ARE DUE DECEMBER 22ND 
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Council Presidents report...Submitted by Linnea H 

First, I want to say thank you to everyone who has stepped forward and helped with the      

transition in leadership at SOV and provided such wonderful support.  Effective at the Council 

meeting in November, your Executive Committee is:  

 

President – Linnea Harmon  

Vice President – Rachael Snow  

Treasurer – Dave Rasmussen  

Secretary – Caryl Husk  

Financial Secretary – Christine Edgar 

 

When you have an opportunity, please take a moment to congratulate them, and thank          

everyone on Council for their commitment to Shepherd of the Valley.  If you have ideas or        

questions, please feel free to reach out to us. 

Another exciting piece of business conducted at the November Council meeting was the       

adoption of the Ministry Site Profile (MSP) as presented by the Transition Task Force.  The 

MSP will be submitted to the Synod in a few days, and Susan Kintner (Assistant to the Bishop) 

will attend the TTF’s next meeting to discuss the MSP and ultimately “press the button” to 

launch it.  A Call Committee will be formed soon to begin the final phase of calling a new      

pastor to SOV.  Please keep your leadership in your prayers as we ask for God’s guidance along 

this process. 

In the midst of the business we have been conducting, we also took time out for an event new 

to SOV.   Praise and Pie was held on the 15th to give all a chance to celebrate the end of the     

stewardship drive and look forward to the holiday season.  We played video games on our big 

screens for some rousing fun for both the participants and observers.  There should be many 

opportunities to repeat this fun activity at future events!  Another game played that night was 

a little quieter as each table of participants identified things they were thankful for from A-Z.  

We’re thankful for angels, Christ, family, fellowship, God, grace, homes, life, love, pastors, and 

teachers.  However, we are also apparently thankful for iPhones, ketchup, puppies, rain, 

URLs, unicorns, and Zeek’s Cheese Shop. (If you haven’t been to Zeek’s in Bethany, you need to 

try it!) 

As we begin the Advent Season and the celebration of the birth of Christ, let us all “hold 

hands” in love.  Christ came to pay for our sins so we can relax in the knowledge that He loves 

us all – sinners and saints alike.  

Blessings to you and yours, 

Linnea Harmon 



Men’s Night    (please note date and location change) 
Thursday, December 3rd  
6:30 PM  
 

Reedville Cafe 
Hillsboro. 2947 SE 73rd Ave. Hillsboro, OR 97123.  

 

ALL MEN INVITED FOR FOOD AND FELLOWSHIP 

Ladies Christmas Dinner 
 
Inviting all Ladies to our annual Christmas Dinner 

Tuesday, December 1st  

5:30 pm (please note earlier time) 

Stanfordõs Restaurant & Bar 
2770 NW 188th Ave, Hillsboro, OR 97124  

Please RSVP to Tammy 

Advent Schedule  
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Wednesdays of Advent;   December 2nd, 9th and 16th  

Advent soup, supper and worship  

(you can come for all or come for one event) 

5:30 - 6pm soup/bread potluck  

6:00 - 6:30 pm Advent devotion  

6:30 - 7:00 Holding Evening Prayer  

 



Fellowship News ...Submitted by Diane L. 

PAGE 6 NEWSLETTER TITLE  VOLUME 1,  I SSUE 1  

Christmas-New Year’s Brunch!     Sunday, December 27! 10 AM! 

 Everyone is invited to our SOV annual Christmas-New Year’s holiday brunch   

after our one service at 10 AM on Sunday, December 27.  This is a time we can   

relax, share a holiday brunch and enjoy the fellowship of each other’s company 

between Christmas and New Year’s. 

Our tradition has been to provide the breakfast casserole, milk, juice, coffee and 

tea. The congregation is invited to contribute fruit, breakfast breads or any side 

dish that is a family favorite to add to our brunch menu. 

 If you are interested in helping provide one of the breakfast hot dishes please 

contact one of us on the Fellowship team. We hope to have 6 volunteers for our 

breakfast casseroles. Vegetarian options will be included. 

 Everyone is encouraged to bring any of your visiting family and friends to church 

as we share in this special time together as a family of Christ at  Shepherd of the 

Valley as we continue the celebration and JOY of Jesus’ birth, celebrate the    

blessings of this year and look forward to the New Year in 2016. 

Contact Diane Lewis or Tammy McDonald if you would like more information, 

share your ideas or volunteer for a breakfast casserole. 

Diane: delewis911@aol.com, Tammy: secretarysov@gmail.com 

  

SCRIP SUNDAYS December 6th and 13th  

New Forms - New Vendors  

Natural Grocers  Walmart  Ulta Beauty       Whole Foods 

Changes;  

Washman is now at $6.00  Seeôs Candies is now at $17.00 

Oswego Grill is also good at Cooper River Restaurant  

Macyôs Friend and Family Sale 

Nike scrip purchase includes friends and family pass good at Nike clearance store or Nike Factory 
Store. 

Columbia scrip purchase includes employee store pass. 



Kids of the Kingdom Christian Preschool  

JANUARY NEWSLETTER ARTICLES ARE DUE DECEMBER 22ND 
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Thank you to SOV members who bought Christmas Greens as part of our school 

fundraiser. Our hearts are full of gratitude for your       

support of the school and the families we serve. 

Kids of the Kingdom enjoyed a special month of          

thankfulness in November with a special family feast. The 

2s and 3s classes enjoyed special treats together while the 

4s and Pre-Kindergarten class cooked parts of the meal to 

share with their families. What a fun way to honor and    

express our thankful hearts for the families in our school. 

December is filled with special Christmas projects and 

events. Our classrooms will turn into Santa’s workshops as 

we add special Christmas projects and gift making to our regular learning. Our 

students learn the heart of giving by creating a special gift to give their family for 

Christmas. 

On December 15th at 6:30pm, we will gather as an entire school family for a     

special Christmas Program. Each class will perform special Christmas songs and 

poems for their families, Pastor Brian will share a special children’s Christmas 

message and Christmas cookies and fellowship will be shared at the end.  

Christmas Eve Candle Light Service 

December 24th 

4:00 pm, 6:00 pm, and 11:00 pm 

 

Christmas Day Service 

December 25th 

11:00 am 



Just a reminder; to recycle your paper products in our brown recycle drop box         
located in the upper church parking lot. The more we fill it the more revenue we      
receive. 

 

¶ Newspapers  junk mail   dry food boxes 

¶ Magazines  envelopes 

¶ Phone books  catalogs 

¶ Cardboard  cereal boxes 

Join us for our monthly   All Church Luncheon 

PAGE 8 NEWSLETTER TITLE  VOLUME 1,  I SSUE 1  

 All Congregational December Luncheon. 

 December 17, Noon! 

 
Mark your calendars for a change of date for our 

December lunch.  Our all congregational lunch 

will be held December 17 at Noon. All are         

welcome and encouraged to dress in your            

favorite Christmas attire. 

If you would like to donate mittens, gloves, scarves or hats we will donate them to 

the homeless. 

Come share some soup, salad and some Christmas treats. 

A Christmas Prayer   by Robert Louis Stevenson 

Loving Father, 

Help us remember the birth of Jesus, that we may share in song of the angels, 

the gladness of the shepherds, and worship of the wise men. 

Close the door of hate and open the door of love all over the world. Let kindness 

come with every gift and good desires with every greeting. Deliver us from evil by the blessing 

which Christ brings, and teach us to be merry with clear  hearts. 

May the Christmas morning make us happy to be thy children, and Christmas evening bring us 

to our beds with grateful thoughts, forgiving and forgiven, for Jesus’ sake.  Amen 



DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS  

DECEMBER  ANNIVERSARIES 

   

 04 Aimable N  

 08 Lorna H        

 08 Tommy W  

 09 Hayden P   

 10 Jessley B   

 12 Prosper H 

 14 Nidhi K  

 14 Aaron S 

 18 Kevin H 

 20 Lisa RB 

 

God’s Blessing  

For a  

Joyful New Year 

In 

Life! 
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Matt and Theresa Kotvis 

December 30th 

 

 20 Orion S 

 22 Terry W 

 23 Linda R 

 24 Ron F 

 24 Elaine K 

 25 Desire H 

 29 Sheila V 

 30 Claire A 

 31 Trevor M 



SOCIAL CONCERNS -Reaching Out 
 
SOV's Social Concerns Committee reaches out to many people in the local community.  We          
collaborate with many agencies so we can be most effective reaching out to those in need.  Our   
projects have assisted families at Thanksgiving with food baskets, children with school supplies in 
September, and Operation Toy Angel at Christmas.  Union Gospel, Love Inc., and Hope Springs are 
a few of the agencies we work with. On several occasions we have also partnered with India      
Christian Fellowship (ICF).  Unlike the other agencies, this group provides talent, time, and            
donations to help us reach out to more.  Please read the article below to learn more about who they 
are. They are wonderfully supportive group that has given us that "last little bit" to make SOV so   
successful in its mission to reach out to those in need. 
 
Portland Indian Christian Fellowship is a small group fellowship from Portland area with a main objective of 

helping local community and helping Pastors and Gospel Mission oriented Organizations back in India who 

are helping to spread The Good news to remote villages in India. By the Grace of Our Lord we are able to 

conduct minor monthly meetings as small groups in which we pray for the community, and take grievances 

from Pastors back in India & Plan to spread the fellowship. Together with that we have major meetings once 

in a quarter with music, prayer, fellowship and Food where we invite all of us to join and help us spread ñThe 

Wordò among believers and Non-Believers. Our Vision and Mission statement is as follows  

 

ICF visioné  

is for the community, people from different regions and denominations, to have a platform to come together to    

Worship Christ in Unison, Learn from the word of God, get to know more about the local and abroad          

missions, Support missions and Fellowship with one another. 

 

 ICF Missioné  

Worship:  

* Create an environment where we come together to worship Christ in Unison.  

* An opportunity for individuals or groups to share their talents thru songs, instruments, dances, skits, 

etcéfor the glory of God  

Learn: 

* A platform for our brothers and sisters to learn from the word of God 

* Sharing testimonies for the strengthening and edification of souls 

* Learn about the missions ICF supports, challenges missionaries abroad face and the    conditions they live 

in 

 Support: 

* Help individuals or families within the community that are in need 

* Support local community by coordinating volunteer activities at the local charity organizations like the 

Food Bank, Red Cross, Soup Kitchens, etcé 

* Financial support to individuals or organizations working in the mission field teaching the word of God 

and sharing the love of Christ 

* Financial help to the destitute and unfortunate  

Fellowship: 

* Get to know and stay connected with our brothers and sisters from different origins we donôt have an     

opportunity to fellowship with. 

* Experience the different Indian cultures, languages, fashion and food  

SOCIAL CONCERNS 
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December 2015   

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool  

5:30 p Ladies   

Dinner at        

Stanford's 

 2  9:00 - 1:00 p 

10:00 a Bible 

Study              

KOK Preschool 

5:30 p Advent 

soup/bread        

6:00 p devotion 

6:30 p Holden 

Evening Prayer  

7:00-8:30 p Choir 

 3  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool     

6:30 pm Menôs 

Night at Reedville 

Caf®                 

7:00 p LLL 

 4  9:00 - 12:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

1:00 - 9:00 p    

Palmeter Piano 

Studio 

 5  10:00 - 11:30 a 

SOV Choir      

rehearsal 

 6  2nd Sunday of 

Advent            

8:30 & 11:00 a 

worship             

1:30 p OEC        

6:00 - 7:30 p   

Confirmation 

 7  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

 8  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

 9  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool  

10:00 a Bible 

Study              5:30 

p Advent 

soup/bread        

6:00 p devotion 

6:30 p Holden 

Evening Prayer  

7:00-8:30 p Choir 

 10  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

 11  9:00 - 12:00 p 

KOK Preschool  

1:00 - 9:00 p    

Palmeter Piano 

Studio 

 12 10:00 - 11:30 

a SOV Choir   

rehearsal 

 13 3rd Sunday of 

Advent                

8:30 & 11:00 a 

worship            

1:30 p OEC        

6:00 - 7:30 p   

Confirmation 

 14  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

 15  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool   

 6:00 - 8:00 p 

KOK Christmas        

Program 

 16  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

10:00 a Bible 

Study              5:30 

p Advent 

soup/bread        

6:00 p devotion 

6:30 p Holden 

Evening Prayer  

7:00-8:30 p Choir 

 17  9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool  

10:00 a LLL      

12:00 p All 

Church Luncheon 

 18  9:00 - 12:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

1:00 - 9:00 p    

Palmeter Piano 

Studio 

 19 10:00 - 11:30 

a SOV Choir   

rehearsal 

2:00 - 4:00 p 

Christmas Pageant 

rehearsal 

 20 4th Sunday of 

Advent               

8:30 & 11:00 a 

worship            

1:30 p OEC       

No Confirmation 

 21  22   23  24    

Christmas Eve 

Candle Light 

Services 4:00 p, 

6:00 p & 11:00 p 

 25  

Christmas Day 

Service  11:00 a 

 26 

 27   First Sunday 

of Christmas  

One service 10:00 

am followed by 

brunch              

1:30 p OEC                 

No Confirmation 

 28  29  30  31  1     1:00 - 9:00 p    

Palmeter Piano 

Studio 

 2 

 4   8:30 & 11:00 

am worship 

1:30 p OEC        

 5 9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

 6 9:00 - 1:00 p 

KOK Preschool 

        


